May 12, 1964

R. H. Bing, President
Mathematical Assoa. of America
Mathematics Department
University of Wisconsin
Madison, Wisconsin

Dear Dr. Bing:

I am writing in behalf of the Iows Section of the
Mathematical Association of America to eXpress appree
eiation for your talk at our April 17 weeting at
luther College in Decorah., Your presentation was a
high point of the meecting and the excellent attendance
was in no swall part due to yoeur aphearance, 1 sm sure,

Sincerely yours,

Earle L. Canfield
Seeretary-Treasurer, Iowa Seetion
ELC.pl Mathematical Assoc. of America



